
Brackenfield Village Association
Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 30 April 2019 at 1pm at The Old House

Present: Linda Walker, Stefan Priest, Cath Pilsbury, Mike Edwards, Christine Edwards,  
               Anne Edgar

Apologies: Catherine Tomlinson; Martin Philips;  Lynn Keeton
      
Minutes of the meeting on 3 April 2019: Read and agreed.

Neighbourhood Watch: 

Mike reported on updates. 
• The scheme is up and running. A meeting took place on 17 April between Alan Carter from 

NW and three local coordinators, who will meet again soon to sort out local communication. 
• Alan filters Derbyshire Police Alert messages and forwards the ones that are relevant to our 

area. Anyone can sign up to receive these. 
• Some signs have been put up round the village and there are a few more to go.
• Alan is bringing a Neighbourhood Watch stall to the Picnic on the Green
• Mike received two queries from local residents last week which were referred to the police 

on 101.
• Fly tipping is of increasing concern. A fridge and other rubbish was dumped on Butterfield 

Lane recently. A number of people have reported this to DCC.

Picnic on the Green: Sunday 14 July:

• Christine has made a flyer about the Saxon village for local schools, which Cath will circulate
• Cath, Linda and Christine will meet at Green Farm on 7 May at 2pm to sort out the raffle 

prizes
• Christine will edit a Party Edition of the Bulletin to be delivered to homes the week beginning

17 June. She will ask Michael Poole about printing.
• Adverts will be displayed locally (Notice board; Plough Inn; Chip Shop; Horse and Jockey; 

Bus stop; Local schools)
• 11am start time agreed with official announcements at 1145

See planning sheet for further information.

Afternoon Tea: Saturday 28 September

• The Church Hall is booked.
• Tickets will be £7.50 (to include sandwiches; scone; cake; tea and talk) and will need to be 

sold in advance. Can accommodate 30 people.
• 2.30pm start – welcome and introduction. Tea to be served on tables of 6 at 3pm to 4.30pm.
• Before the next meeting – cost ingredients to aid detailed planning

AGM: Tuesday 14 May at 6.30pm 

Thanks go to Elaine Kerry for checking the accounts. Notice has been given in the Bulletin, on the 
Notice Board and website.



AOB:

The Spring Walk was enjoyable and well received and there has been a number of requests for 
another one. Cath will ask Pete if he could lead a walk on Sunday 4th or 11th August. Christine will 
ask about booking the Hall.

Dates of next meeting: Tuesdays at 1pm to 3pm at Holly Cottage unless otherwise stated.

4 June; 9 July; 3 Sept; 1 Oct; 5 Nov; 3 Dec

•


